Hamlin Public Library

Board of Trustees meeting

November 5, 2014

Members in attendance:  S. Evans, , C. Hungerford, M. Ballerstein, L. Schuler, K. Keck, C.O.W -C. Hungerford, Town Liaison – D. Rose, Librarian – K. Hughes-Dennett, B. .Beardsley

Meeting called to order at 7:08 pm

Motion to approve minutes by C. Hungerford, seconded by K. Keck.  Carried

1. Financial Report:  C. Hungerford

· We have remaining in our capital fund: $5,021.42

· Kay and Carolyn will look into getting the remainder payment from the state of $46,000.  Kay stated the funds have been released, and when it arrives it should enable us to hopefully purchase a sign.

Motion to accept the treasurer's financial report and budget presented by K. Keck, seconded by B. Beardsley.  Carried.

2. Financial Report:  K. Hughes-Dennett
· October is a “tight” month, the library is at 83% of it’s budget to date. Projecting out, Kay believes we are ok.  
· Regarding our Frontier bill, we will receive a credit.  Carolyn will look into National Grid also.  

Motion to accept Kay's report (which was distributed to the board) by M. Ballerstein, seconded by L. Schuler.  Carried.

· Continuing her Director's report, circulation is up 26 percent.  
· The Friends are holding a book sale in the community room November 20 -22nd.  
· There has been a complaint about parking, primarily on Wednesday afternoons when the community room is used by the seniors.  Kay suggested they park in the town hall lot and someone could transport them over to the library.  

· At the October meeting of the town's seniors, Kay was presented with a check for landscaping of $250.00.

Motion made by L.Schuler to accept Kay's report, seconded by M. Ballerstein.  Carried.

3. Clerk-of-the-Works Report: Charlie Hungerford
· There are still some on-going issues.  He has to hang the Mariners Compass, install a disk cleaners table.  
· Security training needs to be scheduled for library staff, Kay will call.  
· Harsh letter was sent to CPL and received a response from Tom Carpenter.  He will come out.  Heating unit very loud and that will be looked into. 
· The Compressor wrong, 
· Fire alarm went off and it was the switch.  
· Many thanks to Charlie.

4. Trustee Vacancy:  
· As Sue Evans is retiring the end of December from an unexpired term, we will need to fill the vacancy.  
· Jeanie Brightly is interested in filling the opening.  Bunnie will contact her and she will be invited to the December meeting.

· S. Evans and B. Beardsley will work on the slate of trustee officers for 2015 for the December meeting. 

5. Town Liaison, D. Rose
· Letters of intent for an opening on the town Planning Board are due November 14, 2014.  
· Budget meeting next Monday night, the library is done. 

6. General:
· S. Evans spoke with Supervisor Peters about a block grant Maggie Brooks had suggested for a parking lot. 

· Regarding the swinging door into the library staff work area, B. Beardsley suggested a sign be posted notifying patrons the location is for staff only.  This was done as we exited the building.  

Motion to adjourn at 8:33 by M. Ballerstein, C. Hungerford.  Carried.

Respectfully submitted

Secretary,B. Beardsley 

December 2, 2014

Hamlin Public Library

Director’s Report

November 5, 2014

[image: image1.emf]YTD 2014 YTD 2013

Circulation

Charges 5,784 40,522 46,656

Renewals 1,058 7,686 10,466

Total 6,842 48,208 57,122

New Cards

Adults 36 114 102

Juv 13 32 26

Precip 0 2 1

Restricted 2 9 9

YA 2 3 3

Shut-in 1

Organization 0 0

Temporary 0 0 0

Total 54 156 141

People Count

3,718 19,244 22,242

Books Purchased

255 1,589 1,732

Donations Added

12 231 121

Fines

$456.15 $3,108.45 $5,498.65

Fax

$112.50 $1,337.96 $1,130.35

Copier

$131.95 $791.22 $678.96

Holds

$27.00

Online Revenue

Tape (or sheet)tota

l

$726.60 $6,149.11 $7,404.48

Cash Register tota

l

$726.55 $6,789.12 $7,986.54

October 2014


 October Programs 




November Programs

Munchkin Monday




Munchkin Monday
October 6, 13, 20, 27




November 3,10,17,24
Thursday Night Story time




Thursday Night Story Time
October 2, 9, 16, 23, 30




November 6,12, 20
Lego Club




Lego Club
October 4




November 5
Baby Explore




Baby Explore
October 8, 22




November 12,26
Halloween Craft

October 11

Movie Day

October 13

Tuesdays at 2

October 21

Grand Opening

October 25

Hamlin Seniors- The “Card Club” from the Hamlin Seniors is using the meeting room on Wednesdays from 1-4pm every week.  It seems to be working out great.

Money Handling Procedures-We need to establish money handling procedures for the library.  We will be able to obtain some help from other libraries and MCLS.

People counter-Our people counter is up and running, unfortunately not in time for the Grand Opening.  It seems to work pretty well and out numbers look good.  We have to add numbers for the side door which is not covered.

Tour of the Library-I have given dozens of tour since the library open.  Everyone seems very impressed.

Circulation- Our circulation for the month of October is up 26% over last year.  Hopefully the trend is permanent.

Hamlin Seniors-on October 28 I attended the Hamlin Seniors monthly luncheon.  I did a presentation about the library being built to Opening and requested they fill out a survey about what kind of programs they might be interested in the library providing.

Hometown Author-Elizabeth (Dollard) Bysiek, formerly of Hamlin, will be presenting a talk on how she wrote and published her first book.  The talk will be Saturday, December 6th at 12:30pm.  Come and meet one of your former students.

Respectfully submitted,

Kay Hughes-Dennett, Library Director
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